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Conservatives are deeply disturbed by the efforts of the Department of Justice to 
criminalize parental dissent at school board meetings. This is a dangerous and 
anti-democratic attempt at intimidation that should be vigorously opposed. 
  
The DOJ has recently announced it will direct the FBI to investigate “threats of 
violence” at school board meetings. The announcement came just days after the 
National School Boards Association urged the Biden administration to invoke the 
Patriot Act against concerned parents, as they might be engaged in “domestic 
terrorism.” 
  
This level of outright authoritarianism must be opposed. Parents not only pay for 
the instruction taking place in public schools, but as parents, have the right to 
know how and in what manner their children are being instructed. Those 
expressions of disagreement and demands for accountability are not only 
appropriate in a democratic society, but protected under the Constitution. 
  
If Attorney General Merrick Garland and the Biden administration are going to 
make it their business to ban, demean, and belittle parents and citizens for 
engaging in protected speech in the institutions funded by their tax dollars, the 
response from concerned parents must be more speech, not less. 
  
We urge all parents to attend their school board meetings, to use their rights to 
speak, to request documents under the Freedom of Information Laws, to engage 
in dialogue with the elected school boards who are there to serve their interests, 
or merely to be present. 
  
American citizens will not be intimidated in the face of such wildly inappropriate 
and despotic tactics from the Department of Justice – and in fact, we are now 
further motivated to peaceably assemble and speak out on behalf of the way our 
children are being instructed and formed. 
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